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election results for Board of Directors
 Based on the results from the November 2, 2010 election, Metro Water’s Board of Directors will 

have two new Board members and one returning Board member on January 1, 2011.    Judy Scrivener 
and Helen Ireland were elected along with Jim Doyle, who was re-elected to serve a fi fth term on the 
Board.  The three directors will be joining Dan M. Offret and Bryan Foulk, who are both in the middle 
of their four-year terms on the Board.  

 Jim Doyle is the Ina Road Wastewater Plant Manager, where has worked for 34 years.  He 
served on the Northwest Fire District Board for 20 years.  He has been a director of the Metro Board 
since 1994.  

 Helen Ireland is a Database Specialist of the Arizona Geological Society.  She was employed by 
Metro Water from 2005 to 2008.  

 Judy Scrivener is Senior Special Staff Assistant for Pima County Wastewater Management.  She 
served on the Metro Board from 2004 to 2008.

 Jim Tripp and Reb Guillot’s terms end this year.  Jim Tripp has served off and on the Board since 
Metro Water’s creation in 1992.  He contributed much to ensure Metro had solid employees to meet 
the day-to-day operations of the District as well as supported the capital improvements to increase the 
reliability of the water system.  Reb Guillot served twice on the Board.  He was infl uential in helping 
the Metro-Hub service area be annexed into the District and helped to ensure capital improvements 
occurred in the Metro-Hub service area.

 As a public water utility, Metro is governed by a fi ve-member board, similar to a school or fi re 
district.  Directors must be a resident of the District.  The Board meets regularly the second Monday 
of each month at 6:00 p.m.  The Board establishes rates, approves and oversees the budget, and sets 
policies for the District. 

Board of Directors:

James O. Doyle, Chair
James M. Tripp, Vice Chair

Dan M. Offret, Member
Bryan Foulk, Member
Reb Guillot, Member

Winter Public Board
Meetings (6:00 pm):

December 13, 2010
January 10, 2011 
February 14, 2011

The 2009-2010 Board of Directors, pictured left to right are: 
Reb Guillot, Jim Doyle, Dan Offret, Bryan Foulk, and Jim Tripp. 
The District would like to thank Mr. Jim Tripp and Mr. Reb Guillot for 
their service, as their terms are ending. Their dedication to Metro Water 
has been instrumental in its development and success. 
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Keep your pipes from freezing this winter!

As the cold months quickly approach, it is important to pay close at-
tention to pipes subject to freezing. The District receives many calls 
during the months of December through March asking how to keep 
water pipes from freezing. 
Many times frozen water lines can cause a complete blocking of wa-
ter supply to a customer. Other times a section of a customer’s dwell-
ing may be without water. Finally, if the temperature is severe enough, 
water lines can burst, further compounding freezing pipe issues. In 
preparation, the District advises customers to be protect their pipes by 
following a couple of helpful tips.
1 – Take a quick survey look for any water pipes exposed to the ele-
ments – typically, this would include the main pipe entering the house 
(located typically with the house valve), irrigation lines, backfl ow pre-
venters and, if applicable, swamp cooler lines and swimming pool 
lines.
2 – Any water line that is normally exposed to the elements, where 
water does not constantly move, is a potential candidate for freezing. 
There are a variety of ways to protect exposed lines with pipe insula-
tion. Pipe insulation is a low cost solution to protect pipes from freezing 
and can be purchased at local hardware stores.

Cool Water Saving Tips
With cooler weather, remember to change 

your watering practices.  Most landscapes 
will do fi ne with less water during the cool-
er winter months.  Too often plants receive 
more water than needed.  The winter season 
is a great time to see how little water your 
plants really need.  This means also changing 
your irrigation timer.  

Consider low maintenance and low water 
use plants for your yard.  Once established, 
they should be able to sustain themselves 
with what nature provides except during 
exceptionally hot periods.  This also means 
you can enjoy your yard more and spend less 
time working in it.  Check out Metro Water’s 
website for plant ideas, or better yet, come 
visit our demonstration garden.  


